
In Memory

On behalf of the Tsuut’ina Nation Fire department we extend our deepest condolences to the 
family of Jonathan Pace. Jonathan Pace passed away January 29th, 2025, in the morning hours at 
Dulcina Hospice care in Calgary, AB.
 
Jon served as a dedicated firefighter with the Tsuut’ina 
Nation Fire Department from 2014-2024. The years 
before this Jon also served with the Tsuut’ina Nation 
Police Service, years of service unknown. He was a 
valuable community member serving both emergency 
fields within the nation. 

Adding to his dedication to helping the nation, Jon 
also took the role of Emergency Management Officer 
during covid 2020-2022. His duties included collecting 
day-to-day data of covid cases on the nation, number 
of vaccinations, and overall numbers throughout the 
province. Our meetings would start with Jon saying 
“Good morning, everyone” as he would read off the 201 
incident briefing forms. Jon’s legacy and commitment 
to the nation will live on for ever and he will be for ever 
missed by his brothers and sisters at Tsuut’ina Nation Fire Dept. 

Our prayers and condolences go out to Deanna Big Crow, and Twain Pace (Jons son), the family 
back home, all other friends and family and to the members of his crew D-SHIFT. 
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Chief of Fire & Rescue
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